IOWA STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting Conference Call March 5, 2013

President Denny Dozark called the Board Meeting of the Iowa State Trapshooting Association to order at 8:00 pm on Tuesday, March 5, 2013, by conference call.

Present on the telephone were: Denny Dozark, Jon Peterson, Jim Cole, Mick Friedel, Kevin Hartwig and Debra Oelmann.

A discussion was held on the feasibility of raising the ISTA daily fees. Jon Peterson moved to raise the daily fees to \$3.00 from \$2.00, seconded by Kevin Hartwig, motion carried.

Denny advised the Board on Cedar Falls Gun Club purchasing two of our traps for \$10,000. As part of the agreement, ISTA does not have to pay any rent on these two traps for the high school shoot and the state shoot for the next four (4) years. The ISTA will go through the traps before our shoots for any repairs that need to be made like we always do. All the Directors were in favor of this purchase.

Denny stated that he has negotiated a two year farm lease with Mike Watson which is \$165.00 per acre for 50 acres or \$8,250 which is due each April 1st.

Denny also stated that he has been working with the insurance company to reevaluate the buildings taking off \$95,000.

A motion was made by Jon Peterson that the meeting adjourn, seconded by Mick Friedel. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Debra Oelmann Secretary